
June 11, 2013

Attendance:  Kim and Casey Goodson, Rich and Jolee Joos, Wayne Caldwell, John 
Kennedy, Connie and Dennis Strain, and Jack Donner

John talks to the team about Acts 19.  We should be praying for the right purposes.
The team prayed.
The previous meeting's minutes were read and approved.

Financial
• The team voted to move $14,000 from the general account to the building account.  

The funds are for the courtyard.
• The finance report was approved by the team.
• The team voted to give John a quarterly bonus of $3000.

Missions
• $1000 to New Mexico Baptist Children's Home
• $300 to the Belen Food Pantry
• $191.23 to Inlow Youth Camp
• $191.23 to Lonetree Bible Camp

• The monthly ministries supported by New Life are:
• $350 to Desert Reign
• $250 to the Belen food pantry
• $100 to Campus Crusade
• The team vote to add CareNet to the monthly missions.  We will be sending $200 

every month.

Old business
• The courtyard benches will be engraved this week.  They will be installed before 

June 24th.
• The next anniversary activity will be June 30th with the courtyard dedication and 

ice cream social.
• Kim gave a report on the progress of the VBS plans.  VBS begins June 17th.
• The church will need two Youth teachers in the Fall.

New business
• The team discussed plans for the Youth during the summer. Many of the adults that 

work/teach the youth will be gone for the summer.   the team voted to suspend the 
Youth Sunday School for the summer.  One idea is that the Youth would teach a 
children's Sunday School.
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